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	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

18th June 2021



Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions of the week. This week’s theme was ‘Children who know how to keep calm and deal with difficult situations’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Bo I.
Franklin J.
	Sadie F.
Eva K.
	Brodie W.
Ava L.
	Olivia M.
Tommy N.
	Isaac C.
Louie M.
	Jenson C.
Ella C.

	Year 1
	Ellie B.
Leonel S.
	Clara J.
Jenson J.
	Ella-Mae H-H.
Isabella S.
	Vincent B-H.
Zara H.
	Ethan P.
Fraser B.
	Dexter F.
Sophie S.

	Year 2
	DeeDee F.
Nancy P.
	Max D.
Louis W.
	Phoebe M.
Dominic S.
	Eva I.
Isla S.
	Jack A.
Lillie S.
	Olivia C.
Daisy S.

	Year 3
	Maverick T.
Aiza K.
	Ty H.
Jack S.
	Isaac M.
Eden S.
	Alina S.
Connor N.
	 Caitlyn S.
Aaron M.
	Louie F.
Elliot K.

	Year 4
	Scarlett S.
Emily G.
	Leah M.
Evan M-C.
	Harry W.
Angel L.
	Albert B.
Alishba A.
	Elliot L.
Cain P.
	Jamie S.
William B.

	Year 5
	Morgan F.
Rosie D.
	Ellie D.
Joshua W.
	Evie M.
Skylar S.
	Finlay W.
Lily C.
	Summer W.
Cole G.
	Elena McG.
Lucy S.

	Year 6
	Macey C.
George C.
	Billy P.
Liam C.
	Evie E.
Katerina P
	Ben W.
Lilly S.
	Molly R.
Harry T.
	Emily J-P.
Shaun S


	Walliams
	2657
	Rowling
	2642

	Dahl
	2433
	Cowell
	2546


Overall winners Rowling with 4549 points
Sir Captain Tom Challenge

The children have completed their ‘100’ challenges in school and we have raised a lot of money for the Captain Tom Foundation. We will let you know the final total next week. Many thanks to all of the staff. Children and parents for supporting this event.

Many thanks also to Mrs Trickett who suggested this fundraising activity and who has supported with the production of certificates for the children.  Mrs Trickett also recently contacted the ‘Captain Tom Foundation’ and asked if a speaker from the Foundation would join us for a whole school assembly.  We were delighted to hear that Sir Captain Tom’s daughter – Hannah – will be joining us for this assembly next Monday afternoon!
P.E. Kit 
Please be reminded that children should adhere to the school uniform guidelines for PE lessons and come to school wearing their school PE kit on PE days.

Tracksuits should be plain black, plain grey or plain navy and worn with a plain white t-shirt (no football/rugby shirts. Thank you.

Health and Safety

· No jewellery should be worn.
· Children with long hair (shoulder length) need to have their hair tied back. If children have long hair that isn’t tied back, they will not be allowed to do PE. However, school will have spare bobbles if needed for PE so that pupils can tie their hair back if needed.

· No ear-rings.
PE Enrichment Day
Class 12 PE Enrichment Day – Wednesday 23rd June.
Class 9 PE Enrichment Day – Friday 25th June.
Children should come to school in their PE kits for the PE Enrichment Days. 

Class 5 Sport Day
The Class 5 Sports Day will take place on one of their PE days as soon as weather is permitting. Therefore, the children should continue to come into school in their PE kits on their given PE day.
Class 6 Sports Day 
Class 6 thoroughly enjoyed their Sports Day on Monday.  There was a fantastic atmosphere with a great air of sportsmanship. The children enjoyed lots of different events that included running, obstacle, egg and spoon and sack races.  The children also enjoyed showing off their throwing skills at the coconut shy and with the javelin.  There was lots of cheering, encouragement and laughter!  The children were wonderful and the winning house was Walliams. Well done to everyone!
Year 5 Sports Day 
Year 5 enjoyed a fantastic Sports Day. The weather was beautiful so that the children could enjoy a full afternoon of events: running races, relay, egg and spoon, skipping, throwing, jumping and archery. The children participated wonderfully throughout the different events and it was lovely to watch their sportsmanship as they cheered each other on.
Points were awarded throughout the afternoon and winning house was Cowell.
Year 6 Sports Day 
On Wednesday, Year 6 took part in sports day. The weather was beautiful and the children thoroughly enjoyed the afternoon. They took part in events including: throwing, jumping, running, egg and spoon, skipping, archery and relay race. The children encouraged each other showing great humour, sportsmanship and friendship. Well done, Year 6! 
Year 3 Sports Day 

What a fantastic day! On Thursday 17th June, Class 7 and 8 took part in their Sports Day. Everyone had an absolutely incredible afternoon taking part in a range of exciting activities. The children thoroughly enjoyed competing against one another in the egg and spoon race and were superb at skipping. The children worked hard in their running and relay races and enjoyed the throwing and jumping challenges. Everyone found the archery extremely thrilling, trying their hardest to score as many points as possible. The behaviour across both classes was exceptional and all the children showed terrific sportsmanship, making the day a memorable and joyful one. The winning house was Walliams. Well done to everyone!
Thank you
Many thanks to Mr Copley and Mrs Copley for organising the sports days and supporting with the setting up of the sports afternoons.
Year 2 PE Enrichment Day

Year 2 had a wonderful time participating in enrichment activities. The children were treated to archery, frisbee throwing and den building. Many thanks to Premier Sports for their involvement.
Class 11 PE Enrichment Day
Class 11 enjoyed a great morning of archery and den building. The children spent half of the morning practising their archery skills. Considering that this was the first time the children have used the bows and arrows, they did brilliantly. Many bulls eyes were hit and there were clearly some Robin Hoods and Maid Marions in the making!  For the other half of the morning, we worked in small groups to use the equipment given to make a den large enough for the whole group. Impressively, every group achieved this! The children behaved impeccably all morning. Their resilience, teamwork and problem solving was fantastic. It really was a thoroughly enjoyable morning. Well done, Class 11!
Sun Cream and Hats

Due to the current spell of hot weather, we would be very grateful if you would put sun block on your child before school – a whole day sun block is recommended. If children bring their own sun cream they can apply it under staff supervision.

Please also send your child with a sun hat and water bottle. Thank you.

Scooters 
Please be reminded that scooters should not be used on school premises. Thankyou.
Dogs

Please note that dogs are not allowed on the school premises, with the exception of Assistance dogs.

Out of School Achievements

Leah M Class 9 was presented with her Gold Brownie Award on Wednesday. Lots of hard work to complete over 30 brownie badges ranging from learning about “myself and what makes us unique”, first aid and helping out with the Rainbows zoom meetings.
Best wishes,
Mrs Jeanette Westhead

Headteacher         
